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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 19 AUGUST 2013 AT THE PINE RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM
Opening:  Meeting oped at 1.05pm by President Judy Dohle.  

Attendance:  Gladys Kretschmann, Joan Stephenson, Peg McGurk, Eric Dohle, Judy Dohle, Tony Watson, Charlie Nolan, Karen Taylor, Andrea Quaile, Pat Barton, Joan Baker-Winn, Jodie Charles: PA to David Dwyer,

Melva Welch, Carly Hughes: PRHM

Apologies:  Terry Murphy, Keith Beakey, David Dwyer, Diane Bradbury, Pat Alexander, Ray Alexander, Wallace Young.  

Treasurer’s Report: Karen Taylor read the Treasurer’s Report in the absence of Treasurer, Patti Coutts. 


Opening Balance:                                                                 $3536.85
  
Income:
 Tea Money                 $9.20
                                  M’ship Fees               20.00         $29.20

Expenses:      M’Ship Badges        $257.90




 Petty Cash Float          96.85     $354.75
   
Closing Balance:                                                                   $3211.30

           Term Deposit:                                                                       $1671.05

Secretary’s Report:  Joan B-W read the inward and outward correspondence
and tabled a motion that the Inward be received and the outward be endorsed.  2nd Eric Dohle, all in favour.

General Business: 

•    Bus Trip:  Euro car with Credit Card for bus payment would be the best option at $167.87 and $16.50 per km over 100 km.  Gympie Woodworks, Gympie Gold Museum, Landsborough Museum, St. Helena’s Island, Boggo Road Gaol were all discussed.  

•    Seniors Expo:  Judy said Expo went well for our Society with many signatures acquired for the Anzac Memorial Avenue petition.  Tony Watson to add old photo of Anzac Memorial Avenue signage/School of Arts, Petrie onto our Website.  NPHSI would like to see this signage come to fruition. 
     Our NPHSI/Moreton Bay Regional Council Brochure was launched at Expo by Councillor Mike Charlton. 

•    APM Update.  4 people have been working two days per week for 5 weeks to process the numerous documents.  1000’s have already been processed but there are many more to be completed. A photo book of 120 pages is to be published on the History of the APM. 
•    Share fest organised by PRHM has been cancelled due to lack of interest.  

•    Iron Gates:  The information request as to origin of a set of iron gates received from our Society has been solved.  These were the entrance gates to David England’s farm at South Pine. 

•    NPHSI Website.  Tony Watson to check with sponsors if they will continue their sponsorship and/or find new sponsors.  NPHSI will cover any outstanding amounts.  NPHSI also thanks Tony for the tremendous job he has done for our Society with the constant upgrades to Website. 

•    Vice Pres. Charlie Nolan while researching in a book on the Mitchell Family found an early map of Petrie Parish of 1938.  He sought and was granted permission to use such information from the National Archives. National Archives will grant permission for the use of old documents for Not-

for Profit Organisations for research projects. Charlie will be researching further WW1 information at the National Archives.

•    Kevin Beaumont, a relative of the Connors family contacted NPHSI to note errors in our new brochure (Mary’s name) in regards to the Connors 

Family.  He also had a not-seen-before photo of the Connors Homestead in Connors St. Petrie, a copy of which will boost our reference materials. 

•    A resident from Kallangur contacted Judy requesting information as to the name of the creek that ran through ‘Lillybrook’.  The swamp area and marsh that comes out at Hays Inlet are tributaries of Freshwater Creek.   “Long Loggin’ was suggested by NPHSI members.  Kumbarcho to be contacted as water catchment is part of their portfolio. 
•    Recipe Book:  The book is still in process.  There is not the same urgency for completion as Sharefest, at which it was to be sold, has been cancelled.

Carly’s Museum Report:  Kids Life Exhibition concludes in 2 weeks time.  Weddings, Weddings, Weddings is the next exhibition opening on Friday 5th September at 10.00 am

             Toy Box 2 Exhibition will follow.  Carly requested items for display of teddy bears, wooden and tin toys.  

Melva Welch Presentation at 2.05pm:   

Jodie Charles attended Melva’s presentation as David Dwyer’s

Representative.

President Judy spoke of Melva’s tremendous effort in editing the information for the Cemetery Signage and for her book “In Loving Memory of – The History of Burials in the Pine Shire” which was used extensively in the project.   Thank You gifts were presented by President Judy and Jodie Charles presented Melva with her Lifetime Badge as David Dwyer’s representative.   Melva responded with a ‘true to her character’ humble acceptance speech.  Her efforts were greatly appreciated by all society members.  

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 2.10 pm for afternoon tea. 
                Next meeting, AGM to be held 9 September at 1.00pm
                           October meeting: 14 October at 1.00pm
Website: www.northpinehistorical.com.au
